
3 April 2020       Ref: WTJ18-042 
       Contact: A.Smith 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Department of Planning, Industry and Planning 

Locked Bag 5022 

Parramatta, NSW, 2124 
 

 
Attention:  David Way 

 
STATE SIGNIFICANT DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION 9210 

SAINTS PETER AND PAUL ASSYRIAN PRIMARY SCHOOL - 17-19 KOSOVICH PLACE, CECIL PARK 

 
Dear David, 

 
Willowtree Planning write on behalf of the applicant, Assyrian Schools Limited C/- PMDL Architecture & 

Design Pty Ltd, in response to Fairfield City Council formal response dated 1 October 2019. 

 
Clause 85A of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Regulation 2000 (EP&A Regulation) permits the 

Secretary of the Department of Planning and Environment (DPE) to require the Applicant to provide a 
written response to issues raised in submissions. This Response to Submissions (RTS) aims to fulfil the 

request from the Secretary. 

 
The applicant, Assyrian Schools Limited C/- PMDL Architecture & Design Pty Ltd, and its specialist consultant 

team have reviewed and considered all matters raised in the submission issued by Fairfield City Council. 
 

The accompanying submission documentation provides a detailed response to the key matters raised and is 
accompanied by the following supporting documentation: 

 

▪ Appendix A - Response Submissions - Fairfield City Council 
▪ Appendix B - Traffic Assessment 

▪ Appendix C - Land Contamination Statement 
▪ Appendix D - Amended Noise Impact Assessment 

▪ Appendix E - Wastewater Management Statement 

 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you wish to discuss. 

 
Yours faithfully, 

 
Ashleigh Smith 

Associate 
Willowtree Planning Pty Ltd  

ACN 146 035 707 
 

 


